
 
Fifth Sunday After Epiphany 

February 10, 2019 
 

LECTIONARY FOR THIS WEEK, – ISAIAH 6:1-8 (9-13); PSALM 138; 1 
CORINTHIANS 15:1-11; LUKE 5:1-11 
 
COLLECT: Merciful Lord, grant to your faithful people pardon and peace, 

that we may be cleansed from all our sins and serve you with a quiet mind; 

through Jesus Christ our Lord, who is alive and reigns with you and the 

Holy Spirit, one God, now and for ever. 
 
PRAYER OVER THE GIFTS: God of compassion and forgiveness, receive our 

offering this day, and make us one with him who is our peace, Jesus Christ 

our Saviour. 
 
PRAYER AFTER COMMUNION: Eternal God, in you we find peace beyond 

all telling. May we who share in this heavenly banquet be instruments of 

your peace on earth, in the name of Jesus Christ the Lord.. 
 

Lectionary for Next Sunday, February 17th - JEREMIAH 17:5-10; 

PSALM 1; 1 CORINTHIANS 15:12-20; LUKE 6:17-26 
Diocesan Bishop: The Right Reverend Dr. Geoffrey Peddle  
Rector: The Reverend Bill Strong 
Parish Deacon:  The Reverend Dr. Bonnie Morgan  
Organist/Choir Director  Andrea Powell 
Parish Wardens  Jim Howell and Albert Morgan  
Office Administrator:  Jack Morgan 

 
 Hymns for 10:30 Service 

Opening:  (328) Lo, God is Here!  Let Us Adore 
Gradual:  (352) Amazing Grace 
Offering:  (435) Take My Life  
Communion: Only a Shadow  
Closing:   (527) How Firm a Foundation 

The Parish of St. Peter (Upper Gullies) 
1219 Conception Bay Highway 

Conception Bay South, NL A1X 4E9 
(709) 744-2648 - admin@stpeterscbs.ca Website: www.stpeterscbs.ca 

“You are Peter, and on this rock I will build my Church.” Matthew 16-18 

Come to Worship - Leave to Serve 

http://www.stpeterscbs.ca/


 

Announcements 
 

ALPHA--NOT TOO LATE TO JOIN!! 
Next Wednesday6’s video will focus on the topic “How Can I have Faith”. Alpha 
takes place from 6:30 – 8:00 pm at the Church Hall. Please let Rev. Bill know if 
you would like to attend.  

Kiwanis Music Festival Class - Sunday, February 17th at 2pm 
St. Peter's Youth Choir will be competing in the annual Kiwanis Music Festival at 
the D.F. Cook Recital Hall at MUN next month.  We ask for your continued 
support and encouragement for our youth!  Members of the congregation are 
invited to come and enjoy the performance of Sacred Music at a cost of $5 
(children under 10 are free). 

Income Tsx Receipts 
Official Income Tax Receipts for 2018 are now available at the back of the 
Church. Receipts not picked up today will be placed in the mail tomorrow. Thank 
you. 

Valentines Luncheon Today 
We will be hosting a Valentines Luncheon in Parish Hall immediately following 
the 10:30 am service today. Lots of soup and a variety of sandwiches available 
along with muffins and tea/coffee. $8.00 adults, $5.00 for children.  
Everyone welcome!! 

Do you have "Memories of Garden Parties Past?” 
We would love to hear of your ‘Memories of Garden Parties Past” as plans are 
underway to revive the event this coming summer.  Your recollections will help in 
the organization and planning of this year’s garden party. Please jot down your 
memories and drop them to the office to the attention of Megan Parsons. Thank 
you for your help and look forward to seeing you at St. Peter’s Garden Party 

Fellowship night Feb 17th 

St. Peter’s Fellowship Band will next perform in the Parish Hall on Sunday, Feb. 
17th at 7:00 pm. Come along and enjoy some of the best gospel music around. 
Great way to shake the winter blues!! Everyone welcome – refreshments to 
follow. Free will offering accepted.  

ACW Meeting Feb 11th 

St. Peter’s ACW will meet in the Parish Hall tomorrow morning at 11:00am. All 
members are encouraged to attend. 

Funscrip is coming 
Did you know that you can support St. Peter's simply by purchasing gasoline, 
groceries, and shopping at other stores? Funscrip is a gift card program that 
gives a rebate to our Parish on the purchase of gift cards from a list of over 100 
retail stores. A full list is available at the back of the church. More information will 
be forthcoming in the weeks ahead.  

 



Violence Prevention Forum 
Join us at our upcoming Violence Prevention Forum: We are delighted 
to be offering theses FREE classes in partnership with MPower. Please 
RSVP to violencepreventionae@gmail.com  as space is limited.  By signing 
up you agree to attend all 3 classes.  For more information please call 
757-0137.  **In-Kind Donations to Violence Prevention encouraged. ** 

Welcome IODE 
We extend a sincere welcome to the IODE (Imperial Order of the Daughters of 
the Empire), Canada to our 10:30 am service.  The IODE is a national women’s 
charitable organization and had two chapters here in CBS.  Women of all ages, 
from all walks of life & educational background meet locally for fun, friendship & 
community volunteerism. The ladies will also be joining us for our ‘Valentine’s 
Luncheon.”  

Year End Reports 
All reports are due at the office by Friday, February 15th. . We appreciate you 
making an extra effort to get them in by that time. Thank you to those who have 
already submitter their reports!! 

With Sympathy 
Our thoughts and prayers go out to the family of the late Violet Batten who 
passed away on February 6th. Violet is the sister of Harriet Morgan (Frank), 
Joyce Dawe, Frances Dawe (Herb) and Cynthia Dawe.  

“+Eternal rest grant unto her O Lord and let light perpetual shine upon her.” 
Confirmation 

Our Confirmation Class for 2019 is no longer accepting candidates for this year. 
The Service of Confirmation will take place on June2 at 7:00pm. New Candidates 
will now be referred to classes starting in September 

Lenten Services 
This year we are pleased to schedule a service for Ash Wednesday, March 6 @ 
7:00pm. Weekly services will take place on Wednesday Mornings at 10:30 am 
from March 13- April 10. We will be focusing on St. Peter. 
 

Today’s Bulletin is given to the Glory of God and in loving memory of: 
 
     Barry Scott. From Amelia. 
 
     Edna Haines (remembering her birthday on February 6th).From Paul & Jean. 
 
     Damien P. Haines (remembering his birth and passing – Feb. 1, 1979 – Feb.        
4, 1979). From Paul (Dad) and Jean. 
 
     David Wm. Andrews (remembering his passing on February 12, 1983). From 
Jean, Paul, Sheri-Lynn & Stephen;  

mailto:violencepreventionae@gmail.com


Sheldon, Robyn, Nathan & Rylan.  
.  

Worship Service Today – February 10, 2019 

ON DUTY  
Today: February 10, 2019 Next Sunday: Feb. 17, 2019 

8:30 AM 10:30 AM  8:30 AM  10:30 AM 

Sides- 
Persons 

Greta Bonnell, 
Max Bonnell 

Ray Gregory, 
Sue Bishop, 
Bill Lee, 
Bev Lee  

Bob Hilliard, 
David Porter 10:30 amD. Bishop, W. Bishop, K. Pack, M. Anthony  10:30 am G. Morgan, J. Morgan, W. Miller, H. Dawe  10:30 am B. Hilliard, G. Coates, G. Jones, K. Jone 

Gary Jones, 
Karen Jones 
Glen Taylor 
Glen Coates   Glen Taylor, Glen CoatesBell Lee, Bev L   Roy Morgan, Jason Morgan 

Eucharistic 
Assistant 

Amy Anthony 
 

Annie Scott 
Annette Stone 

Pam St. Crox 

 
Servers 

Christopher & 
Matthew 
Coveyduck 

Evan O’Reiley 
Daniel Button 

Christopher & 
Matthew 
Coveyduck 

Jennifer 
Warford 
Austen Scott 

Altar 
Guild 

Irene M,  Marina LeD, Paulette S, 
Karen J 

Dora B, Daphne K, Alicia T, 
Marina McD. 

Readers Amy Anthony, 
Cathy Lawlor 

Betty Howell, 
Gillian Crane 

Annette Stone 
Joyce Morgan 

CLB READERS 

This week we are praying for: 
All Church Leaders, especially +Justin, Archbishop of Canterbury; +Fred, 
Primate of the Anglican Church of Canada; +Ronald, Metropolitan of the 
Ecclesiastical Province of Canada, +Geoffrey, our Bishop; Bonnie+, our Deacon, 
Irving+, our parish friend and Bill+, our Rector. 
 
In the Anglican/Lutheran Cycle of Prayer, ACC-- Bishop John Watton, people, 
and clergy of the Diocese of Central Newfoundland.  ELCIC-The dean, council, 
and congregations of the Two Rivers, Nith Valley and Niagara Areas of the 
Eastern Synod. 
 
In the Tri-Diocesan Cycle of Prayer, the clergy and parishioners of the Parishes 
Bonavista and Bonne Bay North. 
 
Our Alongsiders Eva Adams and Evelyn Morgan. 
 
We pray for those who are sick or otherwise in need, especially: Rodney 
Andrews, Janet Butler, Mary Dawe, Brian Gosse, Deneal Haines, Mackenzie 
Jones, Glenys O’Brien, Pat Reid, Lucy Thistle, Mary Bussey,  Les MacDonald, 
Fred Kelly, Elizabeth Crewe, Payton Best, Judy Barker, Kathy Dawe, Myrtle 
Button, Annie Barrett, Robert Moulton, Sylvia Gillespie-Miller, Janet Andrews, 
Yvonne Lawlor, Henry Crane, George Smith and Pauline McCann. NOTE: 
Names will be kept on our list for three weeks with family approval. Please 
let us know if you wish for names to remain on the list for longer. 
 


